January 18, 2011

Ms. Bonnie Thomson Carter

PB&Z Chair

Dear Bonnie,

I am requesting a variation from UDO Standard 10.7.6.7.A.1 to allow an extension of the five day recording requirement for an approved final plat of subdivision.  I am requesting an extension of 1 year.

This has been a very difficult economic time.  The banks are not providing construction loans, letters of credit, or bonds at this time. Their policy is, they don't want to be involved in the present real estate market. This variation is necessary as state statute requires that any plat of subdivision shall submit a performance assurance. In this case, a PB&Z can approve the plat, but staff will hold the final plat of subdivision documents until the performance assurance documents are submitted by me.  The staff and people I have been involved with in Lake County have been extremely understanding and helpful. I appreciate your consideration in this matter and hopefully the economic conditions will get back to normal soon.

Sincerely,

Michael Schall

